Roads Committee meeting

Trinity Parish Hall

11th February 2025 at 9:30am

The Roads Committee (Constable, Rector, B Fossey, A Dunford and N Le Maistre) assembled at the Parish Hall at 9:30am and commenced the meeting with site visits to the following:

- Bakehouse, Rue des Cateaux
- Old Pump House, La Rue de la Vallée
- Rue des Canons
- Private road, Rue de la Garenne

The minutes of the meeting held on 31st January 2025 were approved and signed by the Constable.

Matters arising from the meeting on 31st January 2025

- Lowlands, La Rue de la Fontaine de Colard. It was noted that the Constable had met ADM Asphalt at the site and the Constable was awaiting a quote to put a raised edge on the road to assist in the prevention of flooding at the property. The Constable informed the meeting that, before considering the quote, he would be writing to the property owners to ensure that they discussed the matter with their neighbours.
- North Lodge, Trinity Manor. It was noted that an email had been sent to the property owners
 detailing the edge of the road and advising them that the problem of pulling in was on private
 property and they could, therefore, introduce measures on their property to prevent this from
 recurring.
- Rue d'Empierre road sign. It was noted that the new road sign needed to be fixed.
- **Rue de la Vallée.** It was noted that ADM Asphalt had been asked for a quote to resurface a section at the bottom end adjoining St Helier and re-pace the surface water drainage.

The Bakehouse, Rue des Cateaux

Following a site visit the meeting agreed that they had no objection to the reinstatement of vehicular access from the property onto La Rue des Cateaux. It was agreed that the property owner would be informed.

The Old Pump House, La Rue de la Vallée

Following a meeting with the owner on site, it was clear that the removal of tarmac on the driveway had caused the edge of the road to crumble. The Constable agreed to mark the edge of the road to assist the property owner. It was noted that the owner was away until 21st February and that this would await their return. The Constable also agreed to send the owners photographs of edging that is available.

Section of wall in Rue des Canons

Following a meeting with the owner of the wall on site, it was agreed that a new concrete shute would be created to defer water away from the wall to prevent further damage to the wall and possible collapse of the road.

Private road, Rue de la Garenne

Following a meeting with one of the owners of the properties accessed by the private road, it was clear that the collapse of the road had not occurred on the Parish road or path. Furthermore, the collapse had not been caused by the stream. To assist the owner, the Constable agreed to put them in touch with the owner of the adjoining field in order that boundaries could be established.

Trinity School trial Access Improvement Scheme

Mr Le Maistre raised concerns that at its meeting on 31st January 2025, members of the Roads Committee had been misled as they were informed that the emergency services had been consulted and had approved access to the school in the event of an emergency. Mr Le Maistre informed the meeting that his understanding was that the first contact with the Fire Service was following the presentation to Roads Committee Members on 31st January. The Constable agreed to write to Mr R Cabot of the Department for Infrastructure and Environment regarding this matter.

P Le Sueur	
Connétable	
23 rd July 2025	
 Date	

The meeting closed at 11:10am